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The following is a brief summary of the activities related to the Authority which have taken place since the last meeting of the Board:
Administration and Finance 
Moody's Investors Service has affirmed the Baa2 underlying bond rating assigned to Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority’s $7.8 million of Solid Waste Revenue Refunding Bonds (Solid Waste Transfer Facility Project), Series 2004.  The outlook is stable.
Devlin Road Transfer Station
Notice and Order #60-01 concerning permit violations of the maximum daily vehicle limit was rescinded when further review of the record revealed violations had not occurred.  Staff, however, will work with the new operator to make necessary permit modifications to be sure we are working within the permit limitations.
Staff continues to work with existing and future operators to assure as smooth a transition as possible.
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility
One of the oil collection tanks has received oil contaminated with PCBs.  This has required additional cost and effort regarding the disposal of both the material and tank.  Also we are working with other jurisdictions towards the purchase of a new tank.
A complaint was received concern the disappearance of two boat motor fuel tanks.  Proper procedure may not have been followed but the contractor took corrective action and reimbursed the customer for the loss of the tanks.
The City of Napa staff has requested that the facility accept household batteries from their collection efforts at no charge.  NVWMA staff is, therefore, reviewing household battery collection processes for the other jurisdictions to determine the best program for all members.
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill
For the first time, gas monitoring wells adjacent to the landfill indicated methane levels above the regulatory limit.  The level of concern is low since the landfill is basically surrounded by water, which provides a barrier to off-site migration.  Corrective action steps were taken to reduce gas levels, including the diversion of leachate in the immediate problem area to the soaker system, and increasing the vacuum on the gas collection system.  This should lower leachate levels in the area and facilitate gas removal through the gas collection system.  (Subsequent monitoring has indicated a decreasing trend.)
Consultants assisting in the development of the Bay Trail have been in contact with the Authority for a possible trail route adjacent to the landfill.

Maintaining a good vegetative cover over the landfill is an essential “Best Management Practice” in stormwater management.  However, that same cover leads to a fire hazard in the fire season.  The introduction of a goat herd is planned in order to reduce the hazard.

Oat Hill Quarry

The Oat Hill Master Plan remains a dormant project for now.  The Board Members’ ad hoc committee did meet to discuss the available options and are currently gathering additional information.
Microturbine Project
The plans to provide power to the landfill facilities is being reviewed by P.G.& E.  SCS Engineering has assigned Arnold Ramirez as the “Closer” in an effort to complete the project.  The necessary equipment to satisfy the remaining P.G.& E. requirements has been ordered.  The microturbine canopy will be delivered next week. 
SWANA Western Regional Symposium 
The Authority Manager attended the Western Regional Symposium in San Luis Obispo April 30 to May 2.  Topics included ethics for public officials, jurisdictions on the bubble of 50%, conversion technology, and the LA demonstration project.
